
BOROUGH OF LONGPORT 

Atlantic County - New Jersey 

Resolution 2018 -129  

 

APPROVAL OF CHANGE ORDER NUMBER 1 

FOR IMPROVEMENTS TO HVAC AT THE 

FIRE HOUSE AND POLICE DEPARTMENT  
 

    WHEREAS, the Borough of Longport previously executed a Contract on April 18, 2018 to Gaudelli 

Brothers, Incorporated of Millville, N.J. in the amount of $338,600.00 for the Improvements to HVAC at the 

Fire House and Police Departments; and 
 

 WHEREAS, upon installation of the new air handling equipment within the Police Department, it was 
determined that additional work was necessary to allow the new equipment to function within the air handling units 
within the outlying rooms; and 
 

 WHEREAS, the additional HVAC work pertaining to the outlying air handling units would be necessary for 
the successful completion of the work; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Municipal Engineer was directed to authorize the extra work at a Commission Workshop 
Meeting on November 29, 2018; and 
 

 WHEREAS, the additional work and adjustment to final contract quantities amounts to an  

$8,787.16,increase  in the original Contract Amount, which  increase would constitute a 2.6% increase in the 

overall Project Cost and result in a Total Adjusted Contract Amount of $347,387.16. 

  

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Governing Body of the Borough of Longport that it hereby 
accepts the recommendation of the Municipal Engineer and hereby approves and authorizes Change Order 

Number 1 resulting in an Total Adjusted Contract Amount of $347,387.16; and 

 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a Certificate of Availability of Funds issued by the Municipal Chief 
Financial Officer shall be attached hereto as a condition of approval. 
 
 

DO NOT USE SPACE BELOW 

OFFICIAL RECORD OF GOVERNING BODY VOTING ON FINAL PASSAGE 

COMMISSIONERS MOTION SECOND AYE NAY NV AB 

Russo  x x    

Leeds   x    

Lawler x  x    

X-indicates vote           NV-not voting        AB. - Absent 

 

 This is a Certified True Copy of the Original Resolution on file in the Municipal Clerk’s Office. 

 

DATE OF ADOPTION: December 5, 2018 

 

 

      

     /s/ MONICA KYLE, RMC 

      DEPUTY MUNICIPAL CLERK 

      
 

 


